NOTE FROM NICOLE

Spring Newsletter 2015 l God's Helping Hands, Inc.

"and...Action!"

My teammates and I were able to film 10 short videos with our puppets, Stephen and Lydia. It was a lot of work, but tons of fun! Fifteen hours were spent filming. We even had the honor of borrowing a professional camera, thanks to a friend! Each video teaches a lesson that corresponds with the topics we will be teaching this summer.





The home office has been a flurry of excitement. So

much has been happening in the past few months to keep all the staff on top of their game. There have been new projects, like the video filming and work on the bus remodel. But of course, we can't forget all the normal tasks of getting everything ready for the summer series, like script writing and revision, puppet and costume making, stage construction and painting, and sending confirmations and promotional information to churches/camps. Then sprinkle in several ministry programs and outreaches, including an opportunity to set up an informational display at a church ministries conference, and you have the makings of an exciting ministry! There is actually a video on our website called *What do you do?* that gives a fun, little peek into our everyday jobs. Please continue to pray for all the missionary staff as we try to finish all our goals by the end of May. And please pray for open hearts to the gospel for children and families this summer. It's the only reason we do what we do!



What's new?

My sister, Ashley came to visit me for a weekend in March. It was a lot of fun having her around for a couple days. A much needed sister time was spent together with trips to Starbucks, the mall, a concert and just hanging out eating gummy worms. I also look forward to spending time with the rest of my family again in May when we all travel to Wyoming for my brother, Tyler's, graduation from Frontier School of the Bible.

I had been praying about a possible ministry opportunity that the Lord might have me be a part. He answered that request! Not long after I had started praying, a lady I know, who works with Child Evangelism Fellowship, came to me asking if I would be interested in helping her with an after school Good News Club. The club took place on Mondays for 6 weeks. We had the joy of getting to know 4 children and share the gospel with them on a weekly basis!

Support Update

Since my last newsletter in December, I have had a couple of individuals start financially supporting me on a monthly basis! I am so grateful to all my supporters for their generosity and sacrifice! If the Lord is burdening you to give to a ministry, I would greatly appreciate if you prayerfully considered joining my team of supporters! I am only at 43% of my monthly need, which equals out to \$1,493 more a month. There is no gift too small for God to use it mightily!

Matt. 14:17-20 They said to Him, "We have here only five loaves and two fish." And He said, "Bring them here to me"... He took the five loaves and the two fish, and looking up toward heaven, He blessed the food, and breaking the loaves He gave them to the disciples, and the disciples gave them to the crowds, and they all ate and were satisfied.

Thank You!

Nicole Bielawski nbielawski@ghhinc.org l www.ghhinc.org

(Juli and me at the Church Ministries Conference in Grand Rapids)

